From:
 Wanamaker, Lori PREM:EX

 To:
 O"Connor, Lara FIN:EX

Subject: FW: Letter of congratulations from TELUS

Date: November 20, 2020 3:57:50 PM

Attachments: image001.png

TELUS - Letter of Congratulations to DM Wanamaker - NOV2020-signed.pdf

Do you want to work with Amanda on this....early in the new year is fine

From: Kyle Marsh

Sent: November 19, 2020 1:27 PM **To:** Wanamaker, Lori FIN:EX

Cc: O'Connor, Lara FIN:EX; Malcolm Crow **Subject:** Letter of congratulations from TELUS

[EXTERNAL] This email came from an external source. Only open attachments or links that you are expecting from a known sender.

Dear Deputy Wanamaker,

Please find attached a letter of congratulations from TELUS on your recent appointment as Deputy Minister to the Premier. I look forward to hearing from your staff about any future opportunity to meet.

Thank you very much.

Kyle Marsh

Director, B.C. Government Affairs 510 W Georgia Street, Vancouver, BC V6B 0M3

kyle.marsh@telus.com Cell: 604 314 7960

Office (Direct): 604 693 9184



the future is friendly®

This email, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the intended recipient and may contain confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify us immediately and destroy this email and any copies.



TELUS Corporation23rd Floor
510 West Georgia Street
Vancouver, B.C. V6B 0M3

Juggy Sihota Vice President, Consumer Health and Western Canadian Government Affairs TELUS Tim Draper Vice President, TELUS Enterprise Solutions TELUS

November 17, 2020

Lori Wanamaker
Deputy Minister to the Premier
sent via email to: lori.wanamaker@gov.bc.ca

Dear Deputy Wanamaker,

On behalf of the TELUS team, we would like to offer our sincere congratulations on your appointment as the Deputy Minister to Premier Horgan. Your commitment to public service is commendable. We are certain that the success you achieved in previous roles, including the delivery of multiple surplus budgets while concurrently increasing spending on public services, will continue in your new role. We look forward to working together with you as you assume leadership of British Columbia's public services.

At TELUS, we see ourselves as a key partner of the government in creating resilient and healthy communities across the province. With more than 8,000 current employees and 12,000 retirees spread across every corner of the province, TELUS is the largest private-sector and unionized labour employer in B.C. We believe that it's important to "Give Where We Live," and as such, our team members and retirees have contributed more than \$185 million and 5.9 million volunteer hours in support of charitable and community organizations throughout B.C. since 2000.

Throughout 2020, as COVID-19 created serious challenges across the province, TELUS and the Government of B.C. were incredibly successful in partnering to support British Columbians through this crisis. While not exhaustive, some of TELUS' commitments in response to COVID include:

- Committing \$10 million through our TELUS Community Boards to 32 organisations across B.C. on the front line of the public health crisis, including \$400,000 in direct emergency crisis funding;
- Donating more than 10,000 mobile devices and tablets, valued at \$5 million, through our Mobility for Good Emergency response programme enabling hospitalised patients, isolated seniors and other vulnerable Canadians to stay in touch with health practitioners and their loved ones;

- Extending our Internet for Good programme to all B.C. students from kindergarten to grade 12, providing access to high-speed internet at home for only \$9.95 per month and ensuring students are connected to vital learning opportunities while home from school;
- Offering our Home Health Monitoring solution with a COVID-19 protocol, developed through the TSMA's Strategic Investment Fund, which has supported more than 1,000 British Columbians with chronic health conditions, or at risk/recovering from COVID-19;
- Reaching out to all 178 Indigenous communities in our covered territory to understand their concerns and offer support. We assisted over 20 Indigenous communities and support groups by providing PPE, food care packages, digital devices for elders and vulnerable community members, and internet access for students learning from home;
- Accelerating a \$10M investment in our network capabilities to support the increased need for wireless and internet services, including extending wireless high-speed internet to 60 percent more rural customers without access, allowing them to stay home and benefit from remote work, learning, and access to online government services; and
- Deferring all planned pricing increases, extending promotional periods, waiving home internet overages and international wireless roaming charges, delaying hundreds of thousands of suspensions, cancellations and write-offs, and accepting tens of thousands of customised payment arrangements to support those experiencing income disruption.

These examples of successful partnerships indicate how TELUS and the provincial government can combine resources and expertise to deliver the best possible support for the citizens of British Columbia. We look forward to continuing this successful partnership into 2021 and beyond, including working on how we can assist the government in its digital transformation using modern tools and technologies to deliver the services people want and maximizing the power of data to improve the services people need. We request the opportunity to meet at your earliest convenience to discuss future priorities of both TELUS and the Government of B.C. and explore how we can align and support each other in delivering on behalf of British Columbians.

Again, congratulations on your appointment as Deputy Minister to the Premier. On behalf of TELUS, we look forward to continued collaboration and partnership with you and your colleagues in 2021. We hope to speak more soon and look forward to hearing from your office on an opportunity to meet. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Juggy Sihota

Vice President of Consumer Health and Western Canadian Government Affairs

TELUS

Tim Draper

Vice President, Public & Enterprise Sales **TELUS**

Lara O'Connor; Senior Executive Assistant to Deputy Wanamaker CC: Malcolm Crow; Regional Vice President of Enterprise Solutions, TELUS Kyle Marsh; Director of BC Government Affairs, TELUS

 From:
 XT:Marsh, Kyle MAH:IN

 To:
 O"Connor, Lara FIN:EX

Subject: RE: Letter of congratulations from TELUS

Date: November 20, 2020 4:07:58 PM

Attachments: image001.png

[EXTERNAL] This email came from an external source. Only open attachments or links that you are expecting from a known sender.

Fantastic. Thanks, Lara. We are aware that she has a number of priority issues that need to be addressed in the immediate future before she is able to sit down with stakeholders. We look forward to doing so when she has the opportunity to do so.

Thanks again, and have a great weekend.

Kyle Marsh

kvle.marsh@telus.com

Cell: 604 314 7960

Office (Direct): 604 693 9184

This email, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the intended recipient and may contain confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify us immediately and destroy this email and any copies.

From: O'Connor, Lara FIN:EX [mailto:Lara.OConnor@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: November 20, 2020 04:04 PM

To: Kyle Marsh

Subject: FW: Letter of congratulations from TELUS

ATTENTION: This email originated from outside of TELUS. Use caution when clicking links or opening attachments. | Ce courriel provient de l'extérieur de TELUS. Soyez prudent lorsque vous cliquez sur des liens ou ouvrez des pièces jointes.

Thanks for sending this along Kyle. Lori has flagged this for when she settles into her new office and will touch base after that.

Have a nice weekend,

Lara O'Connor

Senior Executive Assistant

Office of the Deputy Minister | Ministry of Finance 617 Government Street | Victoria, BC | V8W 9V1

From: Kyle Marsh < Kyle Marsh < Kyle.Marsh@telus.com>

Sent: November 19, 2020 1:27 PM

To: Wanamaker, Lori FIN:EX < Lori. Wanamaker@gov.bc.ca >

Cc: O'Connor, Lara FIN:EX <<u>Lara.OConnor@gov.bc.ca</u>>; Malcolm Crow <<u>Malcolm.Crow@telus.com</u>>

Subject: Letter of congratulations from TELUS

[EXTERNAL] This email came from an external source. Only open attachments or links that you are expecting from a known sender.

Dear Deputy Wanamaker,

Please find attached a letter of congratulations from TELUS on your recent appointment as Deputy Minister to the Premier. I look forward to hearing from your staff about any future opportunity to meet.

Thank you very much.

Kyle Marsh

Director, B.C. Government Affairs 510 W Georgia Street, Vancouver, BC V6B 0M3

kyle.marsh@telus.com Cell: 604 314 7960

Office (Direct): 604 693 9184



the future is friendly®

This email, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the intended recipient and may contain confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify us immediately and destroy this email and any copies.

From: Shortt, Amanda PREM:EX
To: O"Connor, Lara FIN:EX

Subject: RE: Letter of congratulations from TELUS

Date: November 30, 2020 9:32:55 AM

Attachments: image001.png

Thanks Lara

Lori had also asked me to connect with you on her sharepoint site. She said that she had it set up in a certain way and hoping that you could let me know how the folders were structured so we can do the same for her here?

Thanks again,

-Amanda

From: O'Connor, Lara FIN:EX **Sent:** November 30, 2020 9:31 AM **To:** Shortt, Amanda PREM:EX

Subject: FW: Letter of congratulations from TELUS

Hey, Not sure if I already sent this to you. It popped up as a reminder today to send to you. Lori

would like it in the New year.

Lara O'Connor

Senior Executive Assistant

Office of the Deputy Minister | Ministry of Finance 617 Government Street | Victoria, BC | V8W 9V1

From: Kyle Marsh < Kyle. Marsh@telus.com >

Sent: November 19, 2020 1:27 PM

To: Wanamaker, Lori FIN:EX < Lori.Wanamaker@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: O'Connor, Lara FIN:EX < Lara.OConnor@gov.bc.ca >; Malcolm Crow < Malcolm.Crow@telus.com >

Subject: Letter of congratulations from TELUS

[EXTERNAL] This email came from an external source. Only open attachments or links that you are expecting from a known sender.

Dear Deputy Wanamaker,

Please find attached a letter of congratulations from TELUS on your recent appointment as Deputy Minister to the Premier. I look forward to hearing from your staff about any future opportunity to meet.

Thank you very much.

Kyle Marsh

Director, B.C. Government Affairs 510 W Georgia Street, Vancouver, BC V6B 0M3

kyle.marsh@telus.com Cell: 604 314 7960

Office (Direct): 604 693 9184



the future is friendly®

This email, including any attachments, is for the sole use of the intended recipient and may contain confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify us immediately and destroy this email and any copies.